July 9th through July 11th: This was a scheduled WVHC/Sierra Club outing at Lake Sherwood, MNF, WV. The focal point of the trip was a 11 mile moderate circuit hike with 10 stream crossings but only a modest 500 foot elevation gain over 2 miles. Allen, Mary, Don and Myself arrived at camp on Friday. Fred from Charleston, WV joined us Saturday morning. 


More Photos! 

Lake Sherwood is a family oriented campground with large campsites, swimming, fishing, boat rentals, etc. It’s a great place to bring the family but most hikers seeking solitude tend to shy away from such places. There is a decent trail system in the area but it is under-utilized because of this. It’s gotten bad enough that the Forest Service had to close several trails because of under-use. There is, however, a partial solution to the hiker who wants a change of pace but doesn’t want to put up with the hub-bub of the main camping loops. There is a tenters only loop known as Cale’s Knoll that sits atop a pine-crowned hill above the beach. The 10 sites are mostly small, prohibiting use by large family units and as stated are for tents only. There is running water and flush toilets on the loop and the lake bathhouse is a 5 minute walk from the loop. 
We met Fred at 9:00 sharp Saturday morning and began our hike by walking counter-clockwise around the lake to the Meadow Creek Trail, walking through stands of pine trees as we went. We saw 3 cyclists on the Lake Trail. That was to be the last human contact we would have until we returned to the beach 10.9 miles later. Talk about under-utilized! 

We proceed up Meadow Creek and bushwhacked to what I believe to be either an old mill or dam for a very small reservoir. We continued up the creek. All of the 10 crossings were non-issues since the water flow was so slow. During almost that entire segment we were either engulfed in Mountain Laurel or Rhododendron. We made it to the Connector Trail in record time and turned east, passing through a wildlife clearing, to the intersection with the Allegheny Mountain Trail. At one time views of Lake Moomaw and Lake Sherwood were to be had as you walked this 3.8 mile stretch of ridge line but they have all been blocked by new timber growth, a good thing in a way. We headed Sout-west on this trail and enjoyed a brisk saunter to the final trail intersection, the Virginia Trail. The sing has been stripped from the post but the intersection is obvious. We descended quickly to the Lake and retraced our initial steps back to camp. 

A half hour after our return it began to rain. We all sat under Don’s canopy and re-hydrated as we waited out the storm. It passed in a couple of hours and the remainder of the day was spent cooking, cleaning up and sharing a toasty campfire. Sunday we broke camp and headed home at our leisure not in any particular hurry to return to reality.
More info on the Lake Sherwood/Allegheny Mt Loop 

